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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	429


	Bill #:
	SB 104


	Bill Subject/Title:
	An act related to project labor agreements.


	Sponsor:
	Senator Whitney Westerfield


	Unit of Government:
	x
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Any governmental entity that deals with the procurement of goods or construction of facilities under Kentucky Revised Statute Chapter 45A could be impacted.


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	x
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
SB 104 would amend various sections within Kentucky Revised Statute Chapter 45 A, 162.070, and 164A.575  to prohibit the use of Project Labor Agreement in the bid for or the execution of contracts for construction projects by state agencies, local governments, institutions of higher education, or the erection, addition, or renovation of school buildings. 

Project Labor Agreements are used frequently by the federal government for large scale construction projects.  Such agreements establish a requirement that all participants in a project adhere to a prescribed set of rules and procedures and act like a collective bargaining agreement.  Current Kentucky law does not prohibit the use of such agreements.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of SB 104 on local government due to changes to the procurement process is indeterminable.  The degree of use of Project Labor Agreements by local governments is not known, but thought to be uncommon. Therefore, the amount of savings or costs is unknown. 
Proponents of Project Labor Agreements state that such agreements can avoid work stoppages on long-term projects, provide for uniform rules for different crafts working on a project, and provide access to a skilled labor force through the union referral systems.

Opponents of Project Labor Agreements argue that such agreements cost governments more revenues because they increase the overall project budget by increased employee salaries and benefits.  In addition, the costs associated with working conditions, grievance policies, and safety measures are increased.
Once the provisions of the bill are incorporated into the procurement process there should be little ongoing cost impact.  A potential source of fiscal impact could be on contracts that are in process. They may require a new bidding round; renegotiating existing contracts; administrative efforts to amend local bidding policies and ordinances; and added costs associated with litigation over existing contracts that include Project Labor Agreements in violation of the Act.  

	Data Source(s):
	Local Government staff, LRC; Labor and Industry staff, LRC.
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� U.S. Gen. Accounting Office, Pub. No. GAO/GGD-98-82, Project Labor Agreements: The Extent of Their Use and Related Information at 1 (1998)
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